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	Committee Member
	Present
	absent

	Scott Savard, Chairman
	
	X

	Jim Roddy, Co-Chair
	X Via Zoom
	

	Ed Garone, Derry Police
	X
	

	Mike Gagnon, Derry Fire Dept.
	         X         
	                

	Jane Simard, Derry School Dept.
	         
	X         

	Alan Côté, DPW 
	X
	

	Walter Deyo
	X
	

	Ronald Goldthwaite
	X
	

	Randall Chase 
	
	X

	Jacob Pelletier
	        
	X

	Jeremy Lamothe (School Dept Alt)
	        
	

	Patti Doyle (School Dept Alt)
	
	

	George Feole (Police Alt)
	       
	

	Jim Richardson (Fire Alt)
	
	

	Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)
	
	

	Vern Thomas
	
	


A monthly meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held on Thursday, August 20, 2020 at the Derry Municipal Center.  The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the July 16, 2020 meeting were reviewed.  There is a typo on p. 3, should be read aloud not read the aloud.  
Alan Côté made a motion to approve the July 16, 2020 minutes as corrected.  
Seconded by Chief Garone.  No further discussion.   
MOTION PASSED (6– 0).  
OLD BUSINESS 

_____________________________
None. 

NEW BUSINESS

_____________________________

1) Claudia Govoni – 11L Matthew Drive - request to add a stop sign at the corner of Little John Court and Matthew Drive.  
Jim Roddy stated that he would defer to Alan Côté.  Alan Côté explained the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) guidelines indicate that stop signs are placed when it is absolutely necessary to yield before proceeding.  A motorist on a subordinate street needs to yield to motorists on a dominant street.  Matthew Drive is dog boned shaped.  

Chief Gagnon asked if that was the same situation on Friar Tuck Ave at Rebecca Lane.  Alan Côté replied that may not be justified due to the low traffic volume.  Chief Garone stated that if there is a need for a sign on Little John Court at Matthew Drive, it would be a yield sign.  Alan Côté stated that he took pictures from the left and right, from Little John Court onto Matthew Drive.  The distance to the cul de sac is approximately 300 feet in each direction.  There is not a lot of thru traffic and a stop sign is not warranted.  For a street like this it becomes common that the road becomes a playground for neighborhood children.  

Chief Garone stated that it would be infrequent for motorists coming from the left of Matthew Drive to go straight across to the right of Matthew Drive.  MUTCD guidelines state that stop signs should not be used to control the speed of traffic.  

Chief Gagnon stated that there are other areas of town with similar road design.  

Discussion continued.  

Chief Garone made the motion to recommend to the Town Council to install a yield sign on Little John Court at Matthew Drive.  Seconded by Alan Côté.  
Chief Gagnon stated that the same situation exists on Friar Tuck Ave at Rebecca Lane.  Alan Côté explained that due to evergreens there is limited site distance when taking a left from Little John Court onto Matthew Drive.  Friar Tuck Ave has higher visibility.  
Chief Garone stated that in the absence of a sign, motorists need to figure out who has the right of way.  

Chief Gagnon stated that if we have methodology that we are using in this case, should we just take action in other areas of town in an effort to be proactive versus waiting for additional residents to write letters.  Alan Côté asked if the residents are having issues at the other intersections.  

Chief Garone stated that a yield sign would clarify liability for finding fault.  The absence of signage leaves motorists to guess who has the right of way.  Jim Roddy stated that often these cases are complex in a court of law regarding continuity of a through street.  

Walter Deyo asked if the evergreens that are obstructing the view can be trimmed.  

Discussion continued regarding how motorists know who has the right of way, and what exactly establishes subordinate versus dominant roads.  

Jim Roddy suggested that the Highway Safety Committee compile a list of similar roads in town.  Chief Garone stated that the Derry Police Department could identify the streets with no signage.  
Chief Gagnon stated that the Highway Safety Committee as a group should take similar action across town.  Alan Côté stated that they may not be the same exact situation.  The onus would be on the committee members to drive to the streets identified and the committee would make case by case recommendations.  MUTCD has guidelines, not specific codes, and that judgment lies with the Highway Safety Committee.  

Jim Roddy stated that the town would be negligent if a yield sign is not installed on Friar Tuck Ave at Rebecca Lane as we identified the intersection during this meeting. 
Chief Gagnon made the motion to recommend to the Town Council to install a yield sign on Friar Tuck Ave at Rebecca Lane.  Seconded by Alan Côté.  
MOTION PASSED (6– 0).  

Jill, the Recording Clerk will draft a letter to Claudia Govoni explaining the reasoning for recommending a yield sign versus a stop sign.  Jim Roddy will review and sign the letter before it is mailed out.  
Jim Roddy asked if there were any other business items.  None were brought forth.  

Alan Côté made a motion to adjourn at 9:55 am.   
Seconded by Walter Deyo.  
Motion passed (6-0)  
The next meeting is Thursday, September 17, 2020. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk
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